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Dumfries Cycling Club – Annual General Meeting – 2024 - Draft

Greens Bar, Dumfries, Thursday 3rd October 2024, 7.30pm.

Attendees:

Shaun Wyllie – Chair (SW)
Alex Ure – Treasurer (AU)
Bruce Laidlaw – Secretary (BL)

John Minto (JM), Brian Morrell (BM), Garry Collins (GC), John Clyde (JC), Richard Colbeck (RC), Eddie Glover (EG).

Apologies – Jim & Alison McConnachie.

2023 minutes – summarised by SW. Approved as accurate, proposed by JC and 2nd by AU.

Chairman address (SW):

A quieter year for DCC again.
A number of members participated in events through year, notably Esther Hamil and Brian Morrell doing TT’s in DCC colours.  Also, club Junior Member, Kayla Dinnan has progressed very well, recently finishing 2nd in her age group in the Scottish Championships at Newton Stewart, racing in her Team colours for Salas Racing.
Garry Collins did a number of lengthy Audax’s again.  Well-done Garry.
Club members visited the Velodrome in Glasgow for a track day which was well supported and well received.  Kind thanks to Gordon and Gill McNeil for organising.
Several club members participated in the local Gravel Gralloch event held at Gatehouse, a tough day in dry conditions.  Well-done to Gordon and Gill McNeil and also to Dave Moss.
Saturday club rides continue to be the mainstay of club activities, and they have been reasonably well attended throughout the year.  Comment by AU that the rides certainly have been more accommodating and inclusive this year.
5 members completed the DCC fauxdax at the end of June.  A good day out over a tough 200Km.  Thanks to GC for organising.
JM also noted he completed The Fred earlier in 2024, well done John.
The club was approached by Poppy Scotland for assistance in running a local Sportive on behalf of Poppy Scotland.  After meetings and discussions, it was deemed unsuitable at this time for the club to support.
Address closed with BM thanking SW for his work as Chairman through 2024.  


Treasurer’s report – (AU)

Accounts report emailed by AU for checking.
Bank account is down from 2023 to 2024, mainly due to the decision to fund the costs for the 2023 AGM at the Frothy Bike Café.  Other than this, the accounts are in decent shape, lower member fees coming in, but also lower costs going out.  Only key expenditure was the affiliation costs for 2024.  There has also been a drop in club kit sales, in part due to lower memberships, in part due to most people already having their required kit.
Club now with £2,595 at the AGM stage.

2024 accounts passed – proposed by BM and 2nd by JC.

2025 subscription fees:

After a discussion and a show of hands, the AGM agreed to keep existing fees the same going into 2025.  

£15 for seniors. £6 for juniors including students and £25 for families (all as 2024) to remain into 2025. Proposed by SW and 2nd by BL.

Election of office bearers for 2024:

Chairman – SW – proposed by BM, 2nd by JC
Secretary – BL – proposed by JC, 2nd by GC
Treasurer – AU – proposed by GC, 2nd by RC
Welfare Office – RC – proposed by EG, 2nd by BM
Web Page and IT – JM – proposed by BM, 2nd by SW
Kit Officer – AU will continue this up as part of the Treasurer role.

Additional Committee members for 2025:
John Clyde – proposed BL, 2nd by AU
Garry Collins – proposed by JC, 2nd by SW

Any other business:

Discussion on affiliations for 2025.  Pros and Cons of using British Cycling or Cycle UK, and CTT for Time Trials.  AGM agreed to renew with CTT, and after a show of hands, also agreed to continue with British Cycling (Scottish) for 2025.  BL added that for BC affiliation the key 3 officer bearers need to be BC members = Chair, Sec & Welfare.  RC added he wasn’t with BC but would arrange.  Discussion relating to DCC ensuring office bearers aren’t ‘out-of-pocket’ if they must join BC to allow the club to thus affiliate.  AGM agreed that should any office bearer request to reclaim such costs, then the club would look at this.

AU – Mentioned about Club members sharing details of planned cycling trips, holidays or events to possibly tie in with other members or encourage more to attend.  Certainly, something the 2025 Committee can encourage and circulate with use of the Club Web/FB.

SW - Raised the issue relating to non-club members using ‘Dumfries Cycling Club Group’ Facebook page for their own needs.  Agree to investigate who has the control for this page and change the name to avoid confusion relating to what is DCC business and what isn’t.  JM to contact Sandy & Gill to see if we can find out who has the master access.

JM – Raised the point about Saturday club rides returning to 9am start with winter and shorter days coming.  Return to 8.30am in the spring.  No issued raised and plan accordingly.

AU – raised the point of using a DCC WhatsApp group to help circulate communication of club info, rides etc.  Plan to set up a DCC2025 group for anyone joining, they will be invited into the group – something to help circumnavigate the Data Protection requirements.  At the end of each year the group would be collapsed, and a new one started the following year – thus to keep it to current members only.  AU/JM to look into this and proceed for 2025. 

General discussion on club activities for 2025.  Agreement to not push club TT’s due to lack of desire for organising these, despite efforts earlier in 2024.  Possible to try more café runs, some ‘away’ days again, maybe the velodrome again, another fauxdax event, or a subsidised café stop summer run.  2025 committee to take this forward.

SW closed the meeting, thanking everyone for attending.

Meeting closed at 8.50pm
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